## UNIVERSITY of WINNIPEG

# in edition

## OPEN SESSION AGENDA MATERIALS TO BE AVAILABLE TO STAFF

The Board of Regents and the Senate have agreed that agenda materials for Open Sessions of Board and Senate meetings will, at the same time as they are distributed to members, be placed in the three Deans' Offices (Arts and Science, Collegiate, and Theology), in the Library, in the General Office, and in the Public Relations Office. Members of the University who are interested in examining this material prior to a Board or Senate meeting are invited to do so.

## FOOD SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT

The Food Services Committee, which includes representatives from the Board of Regents, the food service caterers, the faculty, the support staff and the students, has decided that effective Monday, February 6, 1984 there will be a charge of 5¢ for a styrofoam cup and 5¢ for cream and/or sugar if these items are taken without the purchase of a beverage. This decision was made tollowing a review of surveys of usage in the University's cafeteria and buffeterias which indicate that an average of 800 styrofoam cups are used daily to dispense water, with many of the users also making use of the cream and/or sugar which is readily available.

## NOMINATIONS FOR CHANCELLOR

Dr. R.O.A. Hunter, our distinguished Chancellor, has indicated his intention of relinquishing his office at the conclusion of his present term, June 30, 1984. The Joint Committee invites, from the university community and the public, suggestions of candidates to be considered for nominations as Chancellor. Such suggestions should include the name and a biographical summary of the potential nominee, along with a statement of the proposer's reasons for making the suggestion and the name of the proposer. All such suggestions are to be treated as confidential. These suggestions should be sent to President Robin Farquhar by March 30, 1984.

## NATIONAL STRATEGY FOR HIGHER EDUCATION CALLED FOR

The establishment of a national strategy for higher education is the central recommendation of the third and final volume of the report of the Commission on Canadian Studies. Entitled Some Questions of Balance, the report was released by the AUCC, January 12. The focus of the final volume is human resources, its main theme, the need for balance, realism and equity in the development and deployment of highly qualified graduates. The report, authored by Thomas H.B. Symons, chairman of the Commission and Vanier Professor at Trent University, and James Page, consultant with

February 8, 1984

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to Janet Walker in Room 4W16 before Noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

#### ... Continued

the commission for 10 years and now director of Canadian studies in the federal Department of the Secretary of State is available from AUCC Publications, \$10.00 prepaid.

The commission was established by the AUCC in 1972 to study, report and make recommendations on the state of teaching and research in areas of study relating to Canada and Canadian universities. The final report makes 85 recommendations.

## EXPOSURE '84 WILL PRESENT 'MUSIC TO HEAR'

The University of Winnipeg Students' Association will present a month-long musical festival featuring an evening film series, noon-hour concerts, music videos, panel discussions, guest lecturers, workshops with international music artists, special evening concerts and more. March 1 - 31 at the University of Winnipeg. Watch for details!

## BONSPIEL ENTRIES DUE

Entries for the Annual University of Winnipeg one-day Bonspiel scheduled this year for Thursday, February 16 should be submitted to Mrs. J. Dick, Room 2A36 by Friday, February 10.

### THE WORKING CLASS EXPERIENCE

A series of lectures in Canadian Labour History, presents Stuart Jamieson of the University of British Columbia. Dr. Jamieson will speak on "Workers in Western Canada in the Twentieth Century" on Wednesday, February 15 at 7:30 p.m. in Room 1L10, Lockhart Hall. Dr. Jamieson is retired from the U.B.C. where he was a senior professor in Economics and a specialist in the field of industrial relations. His best known works are Times of Trouble: Labour Unrest and Industrial Conflict in Canada, 1900-1966 and Industrial Relations in Canada.

Senate meets: Monday, February 20, 1984

Board of Regents meet: Monday, February 27, 1984